ANNUAL ASSEMBLY OF PARISHIONERS BAPCHILD VILLAGE

Minutes of the Annual Assembly of Parishioners held Monday 23rd May 2022 at Bapchild Village Hall

The Annual Assembly of Parishioners was held at Bapchild Village Hall on Monday 23rd May 2022 commencing 8.30 pm.

 Present - Bapchild Parish Council: Cllr Liz Trott (Chairman), Cllr Michael Palmer, Cllr Mik Larking, Cllr Chris Clifton Mrs Liz Cruise (Clerk)

Also Present: Ward Cllr Monique Bonney and two residents were in attendance

- 2) <u>Apologies</u>: Cllr Richard Bush, (Vice Chairman) Cllr Carol Culver, Cllr Matthew Julians, Kent CCllr Rich Lehmann
- 3) <u>Minutes of previous Annual Assembly held virtually 5th May 2021 –</u> There were no minutes to approve from the previous Annual Assembly meeting held virtually, as there were no attendees or matters raised prior to the meeting being held.

4) Matters Raised by Parishioners

- 4.1 Questions raised about why the build was taking such a long time at Stones Farm (Spring Acres development). Discussion around Phase 1, residents have started to occupy some of the new properties, and Homes England Funding.
- 4.2 An issue was raised about exiting the new Fox Hill cul-de-sac when turning right towards Faversham. Discussion held about whether it would be possible to ask for extra signage to be added to warn A2 traffic about exiting vehicles. A commitment was made to investigate this within our HIP (Highways Improvement Plan).

There being no further questions raised, the Annual Meeting of Parishioners was closed at 8.40 pm.

Signed:	Date: